
Oct.5, 2022 

The Oct. 5 meeting was held in Mike’s garage with 28 members present. 

 

Saturday Oct. 15 will be a WACO get together to party and a car show at Jack 

Blackwill’s house. Mike has a neighbor with a professional type smoker and he will 

smoke the meat for the club. Members can bring sides to go with the smoked 

meats.  We hope to be able to get pictures of the club cars at this time and just 

have some fun before we put away the cars for the winter.  Be watching for more 

information from David G. in an email. 

 

First item of discussion was Regionals.  No club has volunteered to host the 2023 

Regionals at this time.  The clubs are all assessing and looking for locations.  The 

club must make a decision by Nov. 1 in order to have enough time to plan the event.  

David H. asked the club members if they had any suggestions of locations if 

Wichita were to host the Regionals.  David H. reported what had been looked at so 

far and left it with club members to suggest good locations to be checked out. 

 

Hutchinson Swap Meet is coming up Oct. 21-22.  Set up day will be at noon on 

Thursday.  Traditionally the club meets at David G.’s house at about 11 and then 

loads the trailer and heads to the fair grounds to set up our booth.  Then 

afterwards they go back to Burrton to eat at The Barn.  David G. said there is still 

room in the trailer if anyone has anything that they would like to send.  David said 

that James had donated some parts to the club to sell for club profits. 

 

This weekend there is another swap meet in El Dorado on Oct. 7-8.  This is a 

combined car show & swap meet.  Not sure of the exact location but believe that it 

will be behind Freddy’s on Oil Hill Rd. 

 

David H. asked if anyone had any suggestions for our annual Christmas party.  Mike 

said that we could have it in his garage.  If anyone has any ideas or suggestions 

please pass them on to any officer in the club.   

 

David reported our money in the treasury.  If you would like to know the financial 

picture of the club please come to a club meeting to find out! 

 

Mike suggested that we tell the October birthday people “Happy Birthday”. These 

included Jim, John and Mick. 

 



A new member was introduced:  Chester Bailey who bought Dan’s Chevelle. 

Bob Cox introduced his brother Steve as a guest at our meeting. 

 

The Show & Tell portion of the meeting was as follows: 

 Kevin C. - showed a main shaft that had been twisted, assumed it came from 

a cement truck. 

 David G. - shared a knife that was made in India and used during WW1 and 

WW2 by the Indian Army fighting the Japanese.  This knife was made around 1917. 

 Doug S. - shared a new idea for trophies for our next car show.  Vinyl applied 

to a wood trophy. 

 David H. - shared how Vega’s are transported which is very unique.  He read 

part of an article and passed around a picture. 

 

David H. then shared the schedule of local car shows that are coming up: 

 Fri-Sun.  Lake Garnett 

 Oct. 7 Dove Estates in Goddard 

 Oct. 7-8 El Dorado Car Show & Swap Meet 

 Oct. 8 Argonia drag Race and Car Show 

 Oct. 8 Rose Hill 

 Oct. 8 Howard 

 Oct. 8 Gypsum Hill in Sun City 

 Oct. 8 Stars & Cars Drive In 

 Oct. 9 Cruise to the Wal-Mart in Augusta to honor Greg Wilson 

 Oct. 9 Nostalgia Drags at KID 80’s or older cars (maybe cancelled) 

 Oct. 15  Bel Aire Rec. Center 

 Oct. 15 Wichita Asian Car Show 

 Oct. 15 Clearwater Car Show 

 Oct. 28 Trunk & Treat 6:30-8 @ Midway Baptist 

 Nov. 19 Hobo Happenings in Douglas 

 

David H. asked for a recap of the 2022 Regionals that were held in KC a couple of 

weeks ago.  Friday it was raining so not many cars showed up on Friday.  Friday 

night they had a cruise with a poker run and then dinner at the Wyandotte County 

Lake.  They had 35-40 for the poker run.  Saturday was sunny and they ended up 

with about 142 cars for the show.  They didn’t have a secured parking lot for the 

trailers and consequently the trailers all got blocked in the parking lot and then 

when the car show was over they had trouble getting their trailers out of the 

parking lot.  But otherwise was a pretty good show. 



 

Bob said that we should thank Mike & Cindy for hosting the meeting in their 

garage. 

 

Meeting adjourned so that we could enjoy all the snacks that the members had 

brought for the meeting! 

  


